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Reinvestment in Wisconsin’s Commercial Ports a Focus at Annual Meeting
Leaders of Wisconsin’s Commercial Harbors to Identify Opportunities for Increased Utilization and Renewal

MARINETTE, WI — On Thursday, September 15, 2022 and Friday, September 16, 2022, the annual gathering of the
Wisconsin Commercial Ports Association (“WCPA” or “Wisconsin Ports”) will take place near the mouth of Green
Bay at the REC Center in Marinette. The meeting will include presentations from local, state, and federal experts
emphasizing the economic significance and environmental stewardship of Wisconsin’s commercial ports. The meeting
agenda is available on the WCPA website at WisconsinPorts.com.

“We are proud to serve as host and meeting sponsor of Wisconsin Ports,” said Steve Genisot, Mayor of Marinette.
“Increased utilization of Wisconsin’s commercial ports supports economic development, investment and job creation
across Wisconsin and certainly for shipbuilding in our own community.”

In May 2022, the City of Marinette joined Wisconsin Governor Tony Evers in announcing public financial support
for continued expansion at Fincantieri Marinette Marine (“FMM”). FMM is currently under contract with the U.S.
Navy to build guided-missile frigates. If fully exercised, the approximate value of the contract is $5.5 billion.

“Opportunities for Wisconsin’s ports to expand and reach new global markets continue to emerge. Ongoing state and
federal partnerships are integral for needed development,” said Adam Tindall-Schlicht, Director of Port Milwaukee
and President of the WCPA. “The recent federal infrastructure law and Inflation Reduction Act will help upgrade
port facilities and equipment, improve operations, and make needed long-term harbor investments to help grow
Wisconsin’s economy for decades ahead.”

Port Milwaukee is currently constructing a $35+ million-dollar agricultural maritime export facility in partnership
with the Clinton, Wisconsin-based DeLLong Company, Inc. Construction of the new terminal, which will be one of the
first on the Great Lakes-St. Lawrence Seaway system to move Wisconsin agricultural exports through multimodal
transportation, has received funding from the State of Wisconsin Department of Transportation (“WisDOT”’) Harbor
Assistance Program (“HAP”) and the U.S. Department of Transportation (“USDOT”) Port Infrastructure Development
Program (“PIDP”).

“Like Wisconsin’s overall economy, our ports are in a strong fiscal position, though growth must be continuous,” said
Marty Olejniczak, Community Development Director at the Port of Sturgeon Bay and Vice-President of the
WCPA. “Wisconsin’s ports are calling for bipartisan support in Madison to supplement the HAP with funds from the
State’s budgetary surplus. Doing so will allow Wisconsin’s ports to fully address historic preventative maintenance
backlogs across Lake Michigan, Lake Superior, and the Mississippi River for the first time in a generation.”

As part of its meeting each year, the WCPA selects a local organization to receive an endowment given its role in
supporting Wisconsin’s maritime legacy. The WCPA’s 2022 donation will be presented to the Door County Maritime
Museum, which works to preserve Wisconsin’s maritime history through education. The Museum operates in Sturgeon
Bay, Baileys Harbor and Gills Rock.
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“From the momentous expansion of cruise ship activity in Algoma, Bayfield, La Crosse and Milwaukee to establishing
new maritime supply chains to and from Wisconsin, including the import of barley to Manitowoc this year,
Wisconsin’s ports are thriving,” said Paul Braun, City Planner for the Port of Manitowoc and Treasurer of the
WCPA. “Ongoing partnerships between the WCPA with local, state, and federal governments are integral to
sustaining this positive progress.”

The annual meeting of the WCPA is open to the public and members of the media. Requests to attend must be
submitted by 9:00 a.m. on Wednesday, September 14, 2022 by contacting Paula Olson, Executive Assistant at Port
Milwaukee, via email at paolso@milwaukee.gov.

About Wisconsin Ports and the WCPA

Surrounded by Lake Michigan, Lake Superior and the Mississippi River, Wisconsin is essential to maritime
transportation in the United States. Wisconsin’s ports contribute to the state’s economy and enhance the wellbeing
and quality of life of the state’s waterfront communities. The mission of Wisconsin Ports is to promote and grow the
maritime economy of the entire state. The WCPA serves as the public voice, organizational advocate and go-to
resource on the importance of Wisconsin’s port industry. Additional information is available at WisconsinPorts.com.
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